From: Raymond Sylvester <raysylvester005@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:51 PM
To: Planning Board
Subject: Badger Run Apartments

Windham Planning Board,
| received the notice of the Public Meeting for the Badger Run Apartments.

I would like to express my concern regarding the additional traffic that will be entering and exiting Tandberg Trail / Route
115 at Badger Run. | am assuming there will be approximately 45 additional vehicles accessing Tandberg Trail at Badger
Run from this proposed multi-family site.

This area is already very congested. It is currently often difficult to enter or exit Tandberg Trail, at any point from Boody's
Corner to Sabbady Point Road. In earlier times this was only during peak "Tourist Season" or during the morning and
evening commute times. More recently, it can be any time of day.

Will there be a traffic study required as part of the review for this project?
Sincerely,

Raymond W. Sylvester

10 Matinicus Way

Windham, ME 04062

Mobile: 207-650-2851

Email: raysylvester005@gmail.com
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